
 

 
 

November 2024 Prayer Letter 
           

              Family update:  
 

 

                                                        Kombissiri: 

 
           Ministry update:  

 

  
Prayer Requests: 

- Pray for the church, Victory Baptist Church of Zinguedesse 

- Pray for the community of Kombissiri to be reached with the gospel  

- Pray for the families of Victory outreach program  

- Pray for the Clower and Wilkerson families 

            Our family participated in a 

biennial regional conference with our 

mission board in October.  These 

conferences allow us to meet with 

leadership for training classes, counsel, and 

fellowship.  It was great to see many of our 

missionary friends who work in other areas 

of Africa.  We were encouraged and 

refreshed for the work ahead of us in the 

coming months.  Thank you for your 

faithful prayer and support of our 

family.  

      One of the newest ministries of Victory 

Baptist church in Zingudesse in an outreach 

program for the some of the most impoverished 

members of our community. The program 

involves partnering with poverty-stricken 

families to make sure their kids are properly 

cared for and that they get enough to eat.  We 

have already saved some of the children that 

would have very likely died from malnutrition 

or sickness.  Currently we have 90 families 

involved in the program and each month they 

have activities at the church where we share the 

gospel, doctors’ visits, hot meals and a home 

visit.  Last month we took a group on an outing 

to a nearby animal reserve where they saw local 

animals and we had a chance to share the 

gospel.  We have seen a few of the mother’s 

already trust Christ as their savior and we 

pray that the Lord would allow us to see the 

rest come to Christ.   

          The Lord continues to provide for and bless 

the new church plant in Kombissiri.  I am very 

excited to announce that we have received all the 

funds we need to finalize the purchase of the 

land for this church. The land is now officially 

ours.  Thank you so much to all those who gave 

so sacrificially to help with this ministry.   Last 

month another man gave his life to Christ after a 

Sunday morning service.  Please continue to pray 

that the Lord would allow us to see many souls 

saved in this needy area.   

 


